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Director's Report 
to the 

Board of Health 
March 24, 2023 

Director’s Attended Meetings – February 
• Live Lead Free Quad Cities (LLFQC)
• Quad City Health Initiative Board
• Scott County Community COVID Planning Group (2)
• Scott County MEDIC EMS Transition Planning Committee (4)
• Scott County Board of Supervisors (2)
• Local Public Health Collaborative Planning Committee
• Local Public Health Administrators
• Vera French Clinical Care Committee
• Jail Advisory Committee
• Scott County Information Technology Assessment Department Focus Group
• Scott County Kids Child Care Nurse Consultant Program Site Visit
• Human Resources Recruitment Firm Request for Proposal Review
• Iowa Health and Human Services (HHS) Local Public Health COVID-19 Webinar
• Early Childhood Iowa-Clinton/Jackson Counties Board
• World Relief of the Quad Cities
• Kevin Babb, PractiSynergy
• Opioid Funds Planning Meeting
• Scott County Board of Supervisors Agenda Review
• Clinton County Board of Health

Recognition of years of service with the Department: 
Denise Gebel, Per Diem Nurse   1 year  March 30th 
Lori Steiner, Clinical Services Manager   2 years March 29th 
Lorna Bimm, Public Health Nurse  15 years March 24th 
Brandon George, Correctional Health Nurse   16 years March 9th

Sherry Holzhauer, Correctional Health Nurse  18 years March 7th 

Introduction of new employees: 
Amy Haut, Public Health Nurse February 27th 

Ann Carmody, Per Diem Dental Hygienist  March 3rd 
Mindy McLaughlin, Per Diem Dental Hygienist March 10th 

Acknowledgement of Position Change: 
Brittany Sandlin, Office Assistant to Senior Office Assistant effective March 6th 

Agenda #3A
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Departure from the Department: 
Mendell Smith, Environmental Health Specialist March 10th 

Congratulations to the following employee: 
Tara Marriott, Environmental Health Specialist, Outstanding Mid-Continental 
Association of Food and Drug Officials (MCAFDO) Award (Team of 14 Iowa Individuals 
involved in Investigation of Salmonella Typhimurium Linked to Melons) 

Assessment 

Assess and monitor population health status, factors that influence health, and community 
needs and assets 

Community Health Assessment Stakeholder Committee Approves CHIP 
Staff met with the Stakeholder Committee to review the 2023-2026 Community Health 
Improvement Plan (CHIP). Staff provided an overview of the CHIP process and what had 
occurred since the last meeting. Staff summarized broad themes for each priority area and 
highlighted changes made based off input provided by the Stakeholder Committee and other 
community partners. Committee members provided feedback on the plan via Mentimeter, 
including responses to what challenges may be encountered during implementation of the 
plan, and what this plan will mean for the health of the community. Staff shared a timeline for 
implementation and evaluation and encouraged committee members to get involved with the 
next steps of the CHIP process. 

Investigate, diagnose, and address health problems and hazards affecting the population 

Communicable Disease Program    
A total of 300 communicable diseases were reported during February. They included three 
cases of hepatitis C and one case of cryptosporidiosis. In addition, there were 296 laboratory-
confirmed cases of COVID-19 reported. 

As was shared previously, March 31, 2023 will be the last day in Iowa that COVID-19 positive 
results are required to be reported by health care providers and laboratories in Iowa. At that 
time, illness data regarding COVID-19 will transition to a surveillance model. At that time the 
department will no longer have access to the DOMO system which has been used to track and 
report case information. Information will be saved from the system so that the department has 
it for historic perspectives. As of March 22, 2023, there have been 56,426 positive tests in Scott 
County and 450 deaths. While the end of this “phase” of COVID-19 changes some aspects of 
operations, the department will continue to be involved in vaccine efforts for the foreseeable 
future. Initial reports from the state is that vaccine will not be available for private purchase 
until later this calendar year. 

Rabies Risk Assessments 
In February, 36 individuals required rabies risk assessments after exposures to 16 dogs, 17 cats, 
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one bat, one raccoon, and one rat. Five victims were recommended for rabies prevention 
treatment for a high-risk exposure or a bite above the shoulders and eight started the 
treatment; three individuals chose to seek the rabies post-exposure prophylaxis although they 
were not recommended to received it. 

Childhood Lead Poisoning Prevention Program 
In February, there were seven children receiving individual case management. Of those, one 
had a blood level between 20-44 ug/dL, one had a blood lead level between 15-19 ug/dL, and 
five had a blood lead level less than 15 ug/dL. These cases receive case management until they 
meet closure criteria. Six children with an initial blood lead level between 10-14 ug/dL received 
supportive services for lead poisoning during the month. Two children have a blood lead level 
between 10-14 ug/dL and four have levels less than 10 ug/dL. These children receive public 
health nursing support until two consecutive blood lead levels equal to or below 3.5 ug/dL are 
obtained. One child attending the department’s immunization clinic received lead testing 
services during their February visit and two children were tested at WIC. There were no new 
positives identified during these efforts.  

Sexual Health Program 
Sixty-four individuals received sexually transmitted infection (STI) clinic services during 
February. Six clients tested positive for chlamydia, seven clients tested positive for gonorrhea, 
and one client tested positive for Mycoplasma genitalium at the Health Department’s clinic. In 
total, 57 cases of chlamydia, 32 cases of gonorrhea, and four cases of syphilis were reported in 
Scott County during the month. An additional 17 syphilis cases were investigated and 
determined to be either out of jurisdiction, not identified as a syphilis case, or had a pending 
case status. These cases were closed or referred. One HIV case was investigated; it turned out 
to be a false-positive result. 

Policy Development 

Communicate effectively to inform and educate people about health factors that influence it, 
and how to improve it 

Food Waste Presentation 
Staff presented on behalf of the Food Rescue Partnership to a fourth-grade class at Forest 
Grove Elementary School. The class is working on a project to research and understand the 
impacts of food waste and food insecurity at a global and local level.  

Black Maternal Health Facilitated Discussion 
Staff facilitated a discussion at St. Ambrose University about black maternal health. The 
Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Office showed the documentary, Aftershock, that highlighted 
the history of black doula and midwifery care and present day issues that people are facing 
when it comes to maternal mortality. The discussion allowed for students to gain a deep 
understanding of this topic and how to integrate best practices within their areas of focus. 
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Kindergarten and Pre-School Round-Up Sessions 
Staff attended kindergarten and pre-school round-up sessions at All Saints Catholic School, St. 
Paul the Apostle Catholic School, and JFK Catholic School. Parents were provided information 
on health requirements for enrolling in school, including immunizations, dental screening, 
vision screening, and lead testing. Education was also offered for parents enrolling students in 
school who have special health conditions.  

Health and Wellness Presentations 
Staff facilitated a Health and Wellness presentation to the students at Mid-City High School. 
The interactive multi-media presentation focuses on giving youth the tools necessary to be 
proactive about their health, encourages them to make good decisions and to live healthy lives. 
Four additional Health and Wellness presentations were provided: two to Iowa Jobs for 
America’s Graduates (iJag) classes at Central High School and two at Rosecrance Center for New 
Life.  

Information shared at St. Anthony’s 
Staff has partnered with volunteers at St. Anthony Catholic Church to provide Hawki 
information and education, as well as resources/services, to special populations groups 
connected to the church. St. Anthony’s offers a lot of programming through its efforts to make 
a social impact. 

Strengthen, support, and mobilize communities, and partnerships to improve health 

Local Care for Yourself and WISEWOMAN Contractor Meeting 
Staff met with Diane Koster and Tara Erpelding from the Genesis Cancer Center to discuss the 
Care For Yourself and WISEWOMAN grant requirements. Ms. Koster is the program coordinator 
for the Care for Yourself and WISEWOMAN programs at Genesis and Ms. Erpelding was recently 
promoted to the Director of Oncology.  

Tobacco-Free QC Coalition 
Staff co-facilitated the Tobacco-Free QC (TFQC) full coalition meeting. Members reviewed 
current activities within TFQC and discussed information needed as the group looks to rebrand 
its logo.  

Low Birth Weight Workgroup 
Staff attended the Low Birth Weight Workgroup meeting where members discussed finalizing 
the presentation that will be used to educate and receive feedback from the community. The 
group talked about doing a meet and greet with Augustana students, since they will be helping 
with gathering data, recording stories, and social media marketing. Department staff gave a 
report about the Healthy Pregnancy Coalition that will be established for Collaborative Service 
Area 14 (Cedar, Clinton, Jackson, and Scott Counties) and what to expect at the interest 
meeting. 
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Meeting on Vaping and Tobacco Use in Schools 
Staff collaborated with Terry Hanson from Scott County Kids to meet with all area school 
resource officers and administration to discuss vaping and tobacco use in schools. These 
meetings were very well attended. Staff has been asked to assist in the formation of multiple 
Iowa Students for Tobacco Education and Prevention (ISTEP) chapters and to do several 
presentations at all schools.  

Davenport Future Fest 
Staff was on the planning committee and attended the Davenport Future Fest held at Mid-City 
High school to provide education and assistance to teens transitioning out of foster care. The 
attendance was not what the planning committee had hoped due to a variety of reasons 
including weather. The planning committee is exploring other ways to share the information. 

Community Baby Shower Event Planning Underway 
Staff met with Terry Hanson, Scott County Kids, to discuss the annual community baby shower 
event to be held this summer. This event provides diapers, supplies, and information on 
community resources to families in need. 

Presentations to Collaborative Service Area 14 Partners 
Staff and I attended the Clinton County Board of Health meeting and staff gave updates 
regarding Child and Adolescent Health, Maternal Health, and the I-Smile™ program in the 
county. Staff and I also attended the Clinton-Jackson County Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) Board 
meeting. Staff gave an orientation to the I-Smile™ program and discussed activities that were 
underway through the Clinton-Jackson ECI contract.  

National Black HIV/AIDS Awareness Day Event 
In collaboration with the Davenport Chapter of the National Association for the Advancement 
of Colored People (NAACP), A System Within A System (ASWAS), Inc., and Medicine in The 
Barbershop, staff coordinated a mobile testing clinic in celebration of National Black HIV/AIDS 
Awareness Day (NBHAAD). The testing event highlighted the progress of HIV testing, 
prevention, treatment efforts, and spoke to the ongoing challenges to reducing HIV within the 
Black community. In addition to testing, an introduction to NBHAAD was streamed to 
community members in Ohio and Michigan.  

Partnership Sought with LULAC 
Staff attended the League of United Latin American Citizens (LULAC) Community Meeting to 
share information on the Family Health Program. Community engagement is a priority of the 
program work and staff inquired regarding how to best connect with Hispanic and Latino 
families who would be interested in meeting with the department’s family health coordinators 
to share their experiences with obtaining medical, dental, and vision care providers, as well as 
brainstorm ways to get more children lead tested. 
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The Systems Series 
Staff was invited to take part in the ASWAS Inc., “The Systems Series” held at Central High 
School. The System Series offers a unique opportunity to meet, speak to, and hear from 
professionals that work in the fields of real estate, financial literacy, health and wellness, 
economics, education and/or the judicial system.  

Jail Advisory Committee 
For the first time since November 2019, the Jail Advisory Committee convened. This Committee 
brings together a number of Scott County departments and contractors to discuss operations 
and inmate care. These meetings will occur quarterly. One change that occurred following the 
meeting is that a corrections officer is assigned twice a week for several hours to help facilitate 
the completion of health appraisals. As has been shared in the department performance 
measures, it has been a challenge to maintain high levels of health appraisals due to a variety of 
factors. This partnership and support is anticipated to improve those numbers. 

Create, champion, and implement policies, plans, and laws that impact health 

CHANGE Tool Discussion with City of LeClaire 
Staff met with Greg Ludwig, Parks and Recreation Director for the City of LeClaire, to continue 
discussions on the Community Health Assessment aNd Group Evaluation (CHANGE) Tool 
recommendations. The LeClaire City Council denied the Park Board’s request to adopt a 
tobacco and nicotine free resolution or ordinance. Staff will continue to work with the City’s 
Park Board to discuss other recommendations such as: 

• Adopting a comprehensive sidewalk policy;
• Requiring sidewalks to be built for all developments;
• Supporting farmers’ markets;
• Adopting a resolution to support and protect a lactating person’s right to

breastfeed/chestfeed in public places;
• Encouraging community garden initiatives; and
• Providing Hands-Only CPR training to community members.

Preliminary Discussion with City of Bettendorf Regarding Tobacco and Nicotine Free Ordinance 
Staff met with Kim Kidwell, Director of Culture and Recreation for the City of Bettendorf to 
discuss the logistics of adopting a Tobacco Free/Nicotine Free city ordinance that would include 
vaping products. Ms. Kidwell would like staff to present this information at a city council 
meeting.  An exception may be necessary to not include golf courses.  

Utilize legal and regulatory actions designed to improve and protect the public’s health 

Founded Food Service Complaints 
Facility Reason Complaint Status 
Steak N Shake, Elmore 
Avenue, Davenport 

Facility sanitation Resolved 
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Jefferson School, Marquette 
Street, Davenport  

Mice Resolved 

Red Lantern Fine Chinese 
Cuisine, East 53rd Street, 
Davenport 

Cockroaches Resolved 

Cabos Cantina & Grill, Eat 
53rd Street, Davenport  

Cockroaches Not Yet Resolved 

Temporary Events 
Event Number of Inspections Status 
Hand-in-Hand Chili Cook-off 17 Violations corrected on site 
Big Brothers Big Sisters Putt 
Around  

1 Violations corrected on site 

Swimming Pool/Spa Closures 
Facility Reason Status 
The Current Iowa, North 
Main Street, Davenport 

Expired Drain Covers Reopened 

Assurance 

Assure an effective system that enables access to the individual services and care needed to be 
healthy 

Event to Support Homeless Veterans 
Staff participated in the Stand Down for Homeless Veterans event. Stand Down is held twice 
yearly to support area veterans experiencing homelessness. At the event, staff offered 
HIV/hepatitis C (HCV) testing, COVID-19 and influenza vaccines, as well as information about I-
Smile™ Silver and smoking cessation.  

HIV and Hepatitis C Testing 
Staff offered HIV/HCV testing at two mobile testing sites in Muscatine County. Community 
members at both Pearl City Outreach and Muscatine Center for Social Action received HIV/HCV 
screening, harm reduction supplies, and social services referrals. To strengthen community 
partnerships and outreach initiatives, the mobile testing at Muscatine Center for Social Action 
was attended by Joaquin Bueno Diaz, the Prevention Manager of The Project of The Quad Cities 
(TPQC). There is ongoing conversations regarding how the department and TPQC can partner in 
providing status awareness in Scott and Muscatine County. 

Non-Public School Screenings Completed 
Staff completed health screenings at the last three non-public schools in February. Health 
screening totals this year included 98 kindergarten dental screenings, 855 vision screenings, 
and eight kindergarten hearing screenings. Twelve students were referred for dental 
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evaluations (three serious concerns), 64 students were referred for vision evaluations (five 
serious concerns), and one student was referred for a hearing evaluation follow up.    

Family Health Services 
Maternal Health nurses have started providing direct care to pregnant and postpartum clients 
in the community at CHC River Drive, CHC Edgerton, The Group, and Tipton WIC. Dental staff  
started going to childcare centers and schools to provide screenings and fluoride treatments. In 
February, staff visited five child care centers, four in Davenport and one in Tipton, and one 
school in Clinton. The department’s child care nurse consultant (CCNC) met with a child 
development home provider to provide education and support as she plans to care for a child 
with allergies and anaphylaxis.   

I-Smile™ Silver Screening Services
Staff continues to provide oral health screening services at Genesis Health Group on 3rd Street
in Davenport once a week. This project helps link individuals with chronic health needs to oral
health care. Staff continues to provide oral health screening services at the Center for Active
Seniors Inc. on the third Friday of each month.

Build and support a diverse and skilled public health workforce 

Webinar Regarding Supporting Children with Special Health Needs 
Staff participated in the webinar, Caring for Children with Special Health Needs, presented by 
Head Start. Approximately 14.1 million children in the United States have a special health care 
need and one in four households have one or more children with a special health need. The 
webinar described different strategies a CCNC can use to support staff and families in caring for 
children with special health needs, including communication plans and staff training.  

Association of Food and Drug Officials Training 
Food program staff all participated virtually in the Association of Food and Drug Officials (AFDO) 
Advanced Inspector Bootcamp Training. This course built on the Inspector Bootcamp Training 
each food inspector participated in last year. Topics for this course included food safety culture, 
inspection techniques and dialogue, foodborne illness outbreaks, personal mindset success, and 
hazard analysis and critical control points (HACCP) plans. 

Family Health Trained in Listening Visits 
Family Health staff attended Listening Visit Training provided by the Iowa Department of Health 
and Human Services (HHS). Staff will now be able to provide Healthy Pregnancy clients with 
listening visits to fill the gap for clients who need mental health assistance and someone to 
listen while they are waiting for an appointment with a mental health professional. 

Septic Tank Program Lunch and Learn 
Staff attended a virtual lunch and learn through Des Moines Area Community College. 
Information was shared regarding septic tanks and investigations, septic system malfunctions, 
and drain fields and associated investigations. 
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School-Based Dental Sealant Webinar 
Staff participated in a webinar about a school-based dental sealant program based in Texas. 
The successful program discussed general information about the program such as consent 
forms, targeted populations, service settings, and staffing.  

New Inspector Training 
Staff attended the Iowa Department of Inspections and Appeals (DIA) new inspector training. 
This virtual training is held for employees new to the DIA food program and is designed to 
prepare inspectors with the resources and knowledge to perform food inspections. The topics 
and activities included food code overview, report writing, HACCP principles, complaint 
investigations, licensing, and inspections. 

Cross Service Training on Lead 
Clinical Services and Environmental Health staff presented education to the Family Health 
service area on lead poisoning. The group was educated on the effects of lead poisoning on a 
child’s growth and development and ways to help eliminate lead from their bodies through 
proper nutrition and regular medical care. Staff explained how lead investigations are 
conducted and ways to help reduce or eliminate lead hazards in the environment. Family 
Health has a role in supporting childhood lead testing through the Child and Adolescent Health 
contract. 

Advanced Incident Command Training 
A number of staff completed ICS-400, Advanced Incident Command System (ICS) for Complex 
Incidents. This two-day course was hosted by the Scott County Emergency Management 
Agency. ICS-400 is designed for those emergency response personnel who would function as 
part of an area command, emergency operations center, or multiagency coordination system 
during a large, complex incident or event, or personnel who are or would likely be part of a 
local or regional incident management team during a major incident, whether single agency, 
multiagency, or unified command. The training involved both lecture and simulation - based 
learning opportunities.   

Improve and innovate public health functions through ongoing evaluation, research, and 
continuous quality improvement 

Project Public Health Ready Gap Analysis Tool 
Using the Project Public Health Ready (PPHR) Gap Analysis Tool, staff has been reviewing the 
Scott County All Hazards Plan to determine if the plan meets a number of standards. The tool 
will help the team identify what is missing from the plan and make improvements. This tool will 
also be valuable as the plan is updated as required for Public Health Accreditation Board (PHAB) 
reaccreditation.  

Scott County Kids Site Visit 
Staff and I met with Diane Martens from Scott County Kids for the annual CCNC contract review 
site visit. No concerns were noted.   
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Maternal Health Chart Audit 
The Maternal Health team completed an internal chart audit on Maternal Health direct care 
records. Findings were largely positive. Areas for improvement identified remembering to 
complete all fields, offering education on seatbelt use, documenting the reason for using phone 
rather than video for telehealth, and double-checking forms for signatures.   

Scott County Information Technology Plan 
Several staff as well as the department’s leadership team participated in the Scott County 
Information Technology’s Technology Assessment discussion facilitated by Crowe Consulting.  
Attendees were asked to provide feedback reflecting strengths, challenges, and barriers 
experienced when using technology in daily work. In addition, attendees had the opportunity to 
identify areas where changes could support department technology needs. 

Maternal Health Contractor’s Meeting 
Staff attended virtual meetings with Iowa HHS consultants for the Maternal Health Monthly 
Contractor’s meeting and the Iowa Black Doula project. Program updates from the state were 
received, and grantees had the opportunity to talk and share best practices.   

Build and maintain a strong organization infrastructure for public health 

Budget Adjustments 
Due to legislation passed making adjustments to the property-tax rollback, Scott County’s 
proposed fiscal year 24 budget was out of balance by $1.6 million dollars. All departments were 
requested to look at their budgets to determine whether there were areas where revenue 
could increase or expenditures could decrease. Those ideas were shared with Scott County 
Administration and the Board of Supervisors for review. The Health Department’s budget will 
decrease approximately $200,000 compared to what was approved by the Board of Health 
(BOH) in December. No significant program impacts are anticipated.  

Department Infrastructure Teams 

Quality Improvement Council 
The Quality Improvement (QI) Council facilitated a consensus workshop at February’s All-Staff 
meeting. The focus question was, “What are some ways that the department fridge can be kept 
clean and accessible for all?” The rational aim (what the group wanted to accomplish) was to 
have a set of guidelines for keeping the fridge clean and accessible. The experiential aim (what 
the group was to experience) was shared decision making as a department using a QI tool. The 
QI Council is hopeful that working through the process will both improve staff experience when 
using the fridge, will help encourage staff to share QI project ideas with the council, and will 
help staff to feel more comfortable with the idea of using QI tools.  

Health Equity Committee 
The Health Equity Committee is making progress on recommending “Health Equity in Action” 
projects to promote equity in department programs, services, and location. The committee is 
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revising a final draft of the Health Equity Plan. In addition, parallel discussions have taken place 
on identifying a health equity assessment tool to gauge and monitor the department’s efforts 
to promote equity.  

Legislative Committee 
The Legislative Committee reviewed updates suggested by the BOH regarding the Mandatory 
Child Care and School Immunization Requirements. The committee also discussed drafting a 
statement on e-cigarette use for BOH review as well as other core public health functions such 
as tools to prevent disease spread in the future. 

Workforce Development Committee 
The Workforce Development Committee reviewed a preliminary report of the findings from the 
2023 Workforce Development Assessment; a full report is expected by the end of March. The 
committee also spent time discussing New Employee Orientation. The department’s process is 
in need of updating and the committee will be working through this process. The goal is to 
expand the orientation process in an effort to make it less about getting a checklist done, and 
more about getting a solid foundation of public health and the department. 

Workplace Culture Committee 
Members of the Workplace Culture Committee listened to the second of the National 
Association of County and City Officials’ (NACCHO) Joy in Work Toolkit webinars. This webinar 
focused on designing and holding “What Matters to You” conversations. NACCHO is continuing 
to develop resources to support this toolkit. In addition, the Committee finalized an August 
date to hold a department-wide training event. 

Health Promotion Team 
The Health Promotion Team convened a team to work on a Health Promotion Strategy for 
National Infant Immunization Week (NIIW), which takes place April 24 to May 1, 2023. This is a 
national observance to promote the benefits of vaccine and health improvements for children 
ages two and younger. The team’s strategy seeks to improve public opinion and increase 
knowledge of vaccine benefits to encourage timely immunizations. The two target populations 
chosen include 1) families and community members; and 2) special priority population groups 
(those that are considered vulnerable or have social disparities). The strategy will involve 
posters for display at department immunization clinics; posters offered to partners at WIC, 
LULAC, Quad City Pediatrics, Genesis, and UnityPoint; mailing flyer to clients under two years of 
age that are on the Scott County informing list; sharing information with families at WIC clinics 
via Maternal Health staff; sharing information with families at the department’s immunization 
clinics; scheduling a series of social media posts; publishing an article in the Public Health 
Connection regarding NIIW; and publishing information in church bulletins. Team members 
plan to ask families attending the department’s immunization clinics, Community Health Care 
Inc’s WIC clinics, and LULAC clients to evaluate posters created prior to NIIW and their feedback 
will be incorporated into the final product. 
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The Health Promotion Team has arranged for two billboards to be displayed in Davenport to 
promote the COVID vaccine and has completed a draft of the Health Promotion Plan. Staff has 
conducted an inventory of the department’s promotional items and will conduct a survey with 
staff in the Spring to find out what promotional items may be needed in the upcoming year. 

Meetings Attended by Staff 
Amy Johnson, CASI 
Bettendorf High School and Middle School Administration  
Care For Yourself Spring Meeting  
City of Bettendorf Healthy Hometown Workplace Wellness Lunch & Learn 
City of Bettendorf Workplace Wellness Committee 
Clinton County Board of Health 
Community Health Improvement Plan Stakeholder Committee  
Community Partnerships for Protecting Children (CPPC) - Clinton/Jackson Counties 
CPPC- Scott County 
Davenport Schools Administration  
Department of Inspections and Appeals Food Contracts  
Diane Koster and Tara Erpelding, Genesis Cancer Center  
Food Rescue Partnership 
Early Childhood Iowa Clinton/Jackson Counties Board 
Get Ready QC Fair Workgroup  
Greg Ludwig, City of LeClaire 
Head Start Health Services Advisory Committee 
Iowa HHS Iowa Black Doula Project  
Iowa HHS Maternal Health Contractors 
Iowa HHS Quality Team 
Iowa Hunger Coalition Anti-Hunger Day of Action 
Iowa Immunizes Coalition 
I-Smile™ Silver Coordinators
Jennifer Johnson, ISTEP Staff Member for Central High School
Kim Kidwell, Director Culture and Recreation, City of Bettendorf
Live Lead Free Quad Cities (LLFQC)
Low Birth Weight Workgroup
Medicaid Dental Stakeholder Group
North Scott High School and Middle School Administration
Opioid Settlement Funds Planning Group
Physical Activity Policy Research and Evaluation (PAPREN) Parks & Green Spaces Workgroup
PAPREN Workplace Workgroup
Pleasant Valley High School and Middle School Administration
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Quad Cities Behavioral Health Coalition 
Quad Cities Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Agency Disaster Planning Committee 
Quad City Emergency Planning Committee 
Service Area 5 HealthCare Coalition 
Quad Cities Breastfeeding Coalition 
Quad Cities Earth Coalition 
Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition 
Quad Cities HEARTSafe Coalition Board 
Quad Cities Housing Cluster  
River Action Explore & Seek 
River Way Steering Committee 
Scott County Oral Health Network 
Scott County School Health Committee 
Tobacco Free Quad Cities Coalition 
United Way of the Quad Cities Community Investment Panel – Health Promotion 
Yen Dao, Staff Member at iJAG 
 
 
 
Attachment 1:  Reports from our database on education the department provided to the 
community, education the department provided to service providers, media inquiries and press 
releases/conferences 
 



Education provided  between February 1, 2023 and February 28, 
2023

Attachment 1

Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

Community

2/2/2023 20  Head Start Oral Health Education

2/7/2023 6 Food Rescue Partnership Hands‐Only CPR

2/7/2023 7 Safer Child and Adolescent Health Services

2/13/2023 10 Safer Foundation Vaping/Tobacco Cessation

2/14/2023 23 PV Girl Scouts Hands‐Only CPR

2/14/2023 18 Quad Cities Area REALTORS Hands‐Only CPR

2/15/2023 46 YMCA ELC Oral Health Education

Monday, March 20, 2023 Page 1 of 3



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

2/20/2023 32 YMCA ELC Oral Health Education

2/21/2023 500 Quad Cities Youth Conference Dangers of Vaping and Tobacco Use, 
My Life My Quit and ISTEP

2/21/2023 10 Family Enrichment Center Head 
Start

Oral Health Education

2/21/2023 27 Forest Grove Elementary School Food Rescue

2/21/2023 541 Quad Cities Youth Confernece Hands‐Only CPR

2/22/2023 420 Quad City Youth Conference Dangers of Vaping and Tobacco Use, 
My Life My Quit and ISTEP

2/23/2023 60 Scott County Waste Comission Dangers of Vaping and Tobacco Use, 
Quitline Iowa

Service Providers

2/15/2023 9 Child Care Resource and 
Referral

Medication Administration

Monday, March 20, 2023 Page 2 of 3



Education To: Presentation Date Total Audience Requesting Organization Description

2/21/2023 20 The Group Healthy Pregnancy Program

Monday, March 20, 2023 Page 3 of 3



Media Inquiries between February 1, 2023 and February 28, 2023
Attachment 1

Request Date Nature of Request Request From Newspaper Radio Television

2/8/2023 CoVID Television WHBF‐TV4

2/9/2023 Food Television WQAD‐TV8

Monday, March 20, 2023 Page 1 of 1
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